
HINDERCLAY  NEWSLETTER   JANUARY  2025 

If you have anything for the February newsletter, please email liz.channell59@gmail.com  

 

St Mary’s Church Services 

 

Sunday 12th January 2025   Holy Communion  9.30am Keith Lewis 

Sunday 26th January 2025 Family Service  9.30am  Ken Smith 

It was a delight to welcome so many people to our Christmas Services.  We thank the      

Castleton Brass Band, our Readers, the flower arrangers who decorated the Church so   

beautifully, Emily and Geaff Metcalf for the mulled wine treat at the end of our Carol Service, 

and Erick, for providing the music for our Christmas Day Service.  Thank you also to Mr Ken 

Smith for putting together both services to tell the ‘Christmas Story’. 

We hope everyone had a good Christmas, and we wish you all a very Happy and Peaceful 

New Year. 

 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR  

It was too late to record the       

results of our Bazaar in the last 

Newsletter. We raised a           

magnificent total of £686.70 – 

which has been divided equally 

between the Village Hall and       

St Mary’s Church.                        

Our thanks again to everyone for 

your efforts. 

Hinderclay Race night!  Save the date! 

We are having another Horse Racing night 

on Saturday 22nd March in Hinderclay      

village hall.  The bar will be open and the 

format for the races will be the same as in 

the past.  This is a really great fun night 

and we look forward to seeing you as many 

people have enjoyed this event in the past. 

More details in February Newsletter 

Hinderclay Newsletter Future. 

Due to a change in circumstances, I am not going to be able to continue with the Newsletter for much longer, so I am 

looking for someone to take it on! I have loved doing it every month, and it doesn’t take up much time, so if anyone is 

interested, or knows someone who might be, please let me know either by email or phone.  Thank you.                             

Liz Channell 07900603594 



GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB 

 

Happy New Gardening Year to Everyone! 

 

For our first Green Fingers  meeting of the New Year we have Marc Mayhern from Beth Chattos 

Garden coming to talk about Gravel Gardens. 

 

This is at Hinderclay Village Hall on Wednesday  15th January at 7.30 p m. Everyone is wel-

come, Members £3 and non members £5. There will be our usual raffle and refreshments. 

For any further information please call Val Forge 01379 898270  

Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy to help if they 
can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Peter 01379 898906 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890 709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am and Saturday morning 9.00—10.30am Contact 

Alyze 07518 262697 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270 

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start.  Future dates in newsletter  

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Vicki 07476 762125 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6—7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928 

Jan/Feb2025 Bin Collection 
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HINDERCLAY DEFIBRILLATOR 

 

It is the Yellow Box located by the 

main door of the Village Hall.  Re-

member to take your mobile phone - 

give the 999 operator these 3 words 

and it will give them the location of 

the defibrillator box. 

UNLOADS - CABS - FIZZLE  the post-

code is IP22 1HX 

Hinderclay Coffee Morning 

The next coffee morning will be 

held on  

Thursday 9th January 

and every second  Thursday in 

the month, at The Village Hall in 

Hinderclay from 10.30am 

Everyone is welcome and you can  

enjoy a coffee/tea and a chat. 

Further enquiries from Len on 

01379 898867 

Our next BINGO session will be on  
Friday 10th December in the Village Hall 

Doors open at 7.00pm, ‘Eyes Down’ at 
7.30pm 

There will be refreshments and a raffle. 
See you there! 

PARISH   

COUNCIL 

MEETING  

Thursday 9th  

January at 

7.30pm in the 

Village Hall 

Hinderclay Little Ernie Winners for      

December 

1st 162 Jean Denney 

2nd 243 Jeffrey Parker 

3rd 171 Mrs J Hainsworth 

4th 73 Jackie Pursehouse 

Congratulations to the winners! 

If you would like to be in with a chance 

to win cash prizes every month and 

support our Village Hall, please contact 

Linda Aves on 01379 898512 


